OPERATIONS MANAGER - STATUS REPORT
October 10th, 2024

Treatment Plants

The treatment plants continue to meet constituent discharge requirements on a
routine basis.

Collection System

Crews are continuing with regular operations, daily inspections of District lift
stations, issuance of correction notices for repairs on private laterals, and
inspections on all repairs. Throughout the month, collection staff inspected
waterways and the district effluent outfall line after all rain events. For September
the district hydraulically cleaned 8,289 feet of line, and televised1,224 feet of line.

Regulatory Compliance: District is maintaining a >90% compliance currently
through the 2024 calendar year...i.e.,, < 2 SSO’s, RWQCB Plant Discharge
Requirements.

Facilities & Infrastructure
There have been no discharge violations due to equipment failure

Talking Points

e Construction continues on the plant upgrades as scheduled, Remobilization
of the project started on Aug. 8" and has continued as scheduled.
Unfortunately, an electrical transformer was improperly spec’d and had to
be reordered before the cutover can be performed, we are currently waiting
again for electrical parts to proceed.

e Operations staff has continued with painting the H.C. plant in between their
normal duties.

o Management and the safety committee have attended the CWEA southern
safety day and conference. We look forward to implementing new tools and
techniques to improve the district safety protocols.

e Management has reviewed and updated the district Fire and disaster
preparedness policy, we look forward to presenting it and conducting an
employee training for current employees and new hires.



